
8. COLOMBO STREET – LOADING ZONE

Officer responsible Author
City Streets Manager Jeff Owen, DDI 372-2507

Corporate Plan Output: Street Markings and Signs 9.6.9

The purpose of this report is to seek Board approval for the installation of a P5 Loading Zone (Goods
Vehicles Only) on Colombo Street near the intersection of Sandyford Street.

A request has been received from Mr Gary Quaile the owner of 4 Winds Gallery at 460 Colombo
Street to relocate the existing P5 Loading Zone to outside his new premises across the road at
461 Colombo Street. The proposal is shown on the plan below.

The building at 461 Colombo Street where the 4 Winds Gallery has relocated to, being an older
building, has no provision for loading or unloading on site. Mr Quaile has requested this change so he
can continue to trade in the Sydenham retail area.

This proposal will mean that two existing P30 parking spaces outside 461 Colombo Street will be
changed to the new loading zone and the existing loading zone outside 460 Colombo Street will be
changed to P30 parking.

Mr Quaile has confirmed that the Sydenham Business Association endorses the proposal.

Recommendation: 1. That a P5 Loading Zone (goods vehicles only) be created on the west
side of Colombo Street commencing at a point 35.5 metres from its
intersection with Sandyford Street and extending in a southerly
direction for a distance of 12.5 metres.

2. That the parking of vehicles be restricted to a maximum period of
30 minutes on the east side of Colombo Street commencing at a point
36 metres from its intersection with Byron Street and extending in a
southerly direction for a distance of 10 metres.

Chairman’s
Recommendation: That the officer's report be adopted.


